EWC A  team captains report 2024

Well it was a strange start to the season as the first few games were cancelled, this was due to a lack of players from CABC as I could not even manage enough players to put out 2 rinks, 
A combination of natural losses of players retired or unwell combined with a few A team players suddenly being taken by the first team to help with there issues of of being short, unfortunately as we were suddenly behind in games to be rearranged the league decided that they were going to revoke our involvement with the A team league for the rest of the season, to say I was disappointed was an understatement but it was taken out of my hands so could not proceed, this unfortunately meant some guys only getting a game on Wednesday’s in the mid week league, obviously some  heads were down over this situation, alas as this season is now complete and a new one looming in the new year,  we are still in the same position and will unfortunately be heading in the same direction, we will have to revaluate things next year before the season starts

Steve Abberley A team EWC captain 

